
TIMELY WARNING - Homicide – DOWNTOWN CAMPUS

From Tulane University Police Department 
Date Sun 9/28/2025 2:38 AM

Subject: TIMELY WARNING - Homicide – DOWNTOWN CAMPUS

Date: September 28, 2025

 

Occurrence Information:

Content Warning: This notification includes information related to a homicide.

Date & Time: September 28, 2025, at approximately 12:30 a.m.  

Location: Lasalle St. and Perdido St., near the H.E.A.L. Garage located at 300 LaSalle St.

Reported Offense: On Tuesday, September 28, 2025, at approximately 12:55 a.m., the Tulane
University Police Department learned that an aggravated assault by shooting had occurred near
the downtown campus on LaSalle St. and Perdido St, near the H.E.A.L. garage (300 LaSalle St).
New Orleans Police Department investigators shared that two subjects shot a non-Tulane affiliated
individual. It is believed that the victim was shot by two unknown suspects driving a silver vehicle. 
No information related to the description of the perpetrator(s) has been provided at this time.  

This is an active crime scene, avoid this area at this time.
 
The incident was originally reported to the New Orleans Police Department, which is leading the
investigation. Anyone with information related to this criminal act is urged to call the Tulane
University Police Department at 504-865-5381 or the New Orleans Police Department at 911. 

INVESTIGATION ONGOING:    If you have any information about these crimes, call TUPD at 504-
865-5381 or NOPD at 504-821-2222.

Please Remember These Safety Tips:

Be aware of your surroundings at all times even in areas or places you feel safe. 
Beware of individuals approaching you or your vehicle. 

https://t.e2ma.net/click/7h1m6i/326did0d/36lca9
https://t.e2ma.net/click/7h1m6i/326did0d/36lca9


Whenever possible, travel well-lit, busy routes.

Resources:

TUPD
Emergency: 504-865-5911
Non-Emergency: 504-865-5381

NOPD
Emergency: 911
Non-Emergency: 504-821-2222

Helpful Numbers
Late Night Transportation: 504-314-SAFE
Escort: 504-865-5381

TUPD website
NOLA Crime Map

Tulane University Police Department is providing this notice of a criminal incident(s) that
occurred in our community to provide information that may help to avoid a similar crime or
provide information to solve this crime. This notice is part of Tulane University's commitment to
providing campus-area crime information in compliance with the federal Jeanne Clery
Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act.

Please do not respond to this email. If you have any questions or would like more information,
please contact the Tulane University Police Department at 504-865-5381.

To unsubscribe from this mailing list, send an email to LISTSERV@LISTSERV.TULANE.EDU with
nothing in the subject line and this as the message: UNSUBSCRIBE CRIMEALERT-L. (NOTE:
UNSUBSCRIBE and CRIMEALERT-L should be typed in caps)

https://t.e2ma.net/click/7h1m6i/326did0d/jzmca9
https://t.e2ma.net/click/7h1m6i/326did0d/zrnca9
http://listserv.tulane.edu/cgi-bin/wa?SUBED1=TUPD-L&A=1

